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1986 Series 3 XJ6 Jaguar



From The President’s Desk
 
Well, it has finally come my very last President’s report. 
During my time as Secretary under Robert Hyde I missed only one meeting, apart from the
Covid era. I am particularly proud of that record. I have always found it easy to be at the club
and participating, but as we all know nothing in life is more certain than change and so I
depart without regret.
 
I leave the club in great financial condition, we have over $48,000 in the bank, and we have
two cars that will be sold and return over $30,000 to the club.
 
I have had so many phone calls from members, who we do not see very often, and over 30
emails from other members all thanking me for services rendered. In all honesty, the thanks
I get is seeing 15 to 20 members turn up on Saturdays and Wednesdays, seeing the funds in
the bank, and seeing a fully equipped workshop mostly by donation. We have a club we can
all be proud of and that is down to you all as well as our committee of management.
 
The run to Dwellingup was a lovely day albeit a bit long. Barry and Dot did a great job
organizing. The weather was sensational and as tail end Charlie, I did not have anything to do
except drive. A little disappointing with the low number of classic cars, but well done to
those who did take an oldie out.
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank past and current committee members for their
support over the past few years. I also would like to wish the incoming committee all the
very best going forward. It is not always an easy job but, making decisions based on what is
best for our great club, will reap much success.
 
Kind Regards,

Tony Warner 
President



Liam O’Connor patiently restoring the woodwork of the club jag helped by Ron Bracken 

Club Jag Restoration

Workshop boss Bob Dejong assisted by Rob and Trev restoring the suspension of the Jag 



Run to Dwellingup and Hotham Valley Steam Ranger Ride

What a lovely day we had on Sunday the 23rd of June.  Barry and Dot Ryle organised a run to
Dwellingup for lunch at the Long Riders Cafe.  After lunch, many of us took the opportunity to
take a trip on the Hotham Valley Steam Ranger.

It was a cold morning but very sunny when we met at the Golden Arches in Armadale. There
were only five classic cars in attendance, those being Barry & Dot’s Chevrolet, Alan and Linda
Warner’s Reliant Scimitar, Liam O’Connor’s Wolseley, Brian Tucker’s Holden Statesman and finally
Tony and Loris in the Daimler, everyone else took moderns. 

We had a meandering drive from Armadale with a short stop at Pinjarra where we met up with
Ross and Bev Maggs,  Brian Brookes, and  Rhonda and Graeme Barton. The Hollis family came
from Armadale as did Ray and Val Smith. When we got to Dwellingup Peter Sobczyk and Rob
Popiel were already there. 

After a relaxing lunch, some of us departed for home but the more adventurous went for a ride
on the Hotham Valley Steam Ranger. This took about 2 hours, during which time the train slowly
meandered up and down the hills passing some pretty countryside. 

GretarJonnson won the on-board raffle prize put on by Hotham Valley Railways which he
generously donated back. All in all, a very pleasant day with some lovely company.

On behalf of all those who went, a huge thank you to Barry & Dot Ryle who organized the run.

Tony Warner 
President

Gretar Jonsson 



Members meeting at 8:00am at McDonalds in Armadale

Club Cars

Hotham Valley Railway Station - waiting to board

The Hotham Valley Steam 
Ranger 

Beverley and Ross Maggs 

Ron and his daughter Jessica



Liam O'Connor and his daughters 

Graeme Barton and Brian Brookes Val and Ray Smith 

Barry & Dot Ryle 

Morning Tea
Keeping members and friends fuelled up with morning tea are Shirley, Di, and Nev. Call around
Wednesday or Saturday mornings to check out what is happening at the workshop, tea is
normally between 10 to 10.30 am.



Car for sale!

1974 Ford Falcon XB Sedan GT Tribute.
Custom plates XB35174.
Genuine 99% rust free.
Genuine 4th owner Perth vehicle.
Cleveland 351 4 bolt mains.
2v open chamber heads.
Flat top pistons.
Roller rockers.
Weiand single plane manifold.
Double row roller timing chains.
Recon 4 core radiator.
Davies Craig thermo fan.
Rebuilt close ratio 4-speed Ford top loader.
11" Hayes single plate clutch.
9" LSD 3.0:1 with sway.
New Crane Cam fireball hi-6 ignition and 

        dizzy.
New twin exhaust system.
King front springs and hardened rear extra 

        leafs.
True race bred suspension with koni shocks.

Asking $60,000

Justin Pinkard
0417930524

tel:+61417930524


Letter from Cancer Council



On Saturday June 15th, the Club held its Casserole/ Movie Night which was well attended by  30
members who were spoilt. There was an awesome array of scrumptious dishes, that had some
coming back for “thirds!” 
Only problem with that was that they then had to try and fit in Sylvana’s ice cream and sticky
date. 
There was lots of fun and laughter and most enjoyed the Cracking 60”s movie “American
Grafitti” which was loaned by Tony Warner. 

A Money Board was offered up for attendees to have a dibble and ironically, the person who
originally suggested the event won the $50 prize. Congrats Steve Hollis.  Feedback from the
event suggests that there will be more of these types of events in the future. 

Casserole / Movie Night

Jack and Dianne McCracken

Dan and Kathy Fanetti , Robert and
Lorraine Hyde

Syl dishing up the desserts 



Sunday 21 July 2024
Yanchep Lavendar, 272 Old Yanchep Rd, Carabooda
Meet at Club Rooms at 10:00am for 10:30am departure. Approximately 1hr travel time.

Important:
For catering purposes booking of your attendance is required. 
To assist quick service, you can also ‘pre-select’ your lunch option from the menu below and
advise Loris when confirming your booking. 
Payment is on the day.
Bookings can be made by phoning or emailing :
Loris Cooper on: 0402 032 270 or by email: sirol1949@gmail.com

Presidents Run



VAA Events Committee

VAA 2023/2024 Office Bearers and Committee of
Management 



VAA. 2024 Events Calendar (July-November)



MINUTES OF THE V.A.A.W.A. GENERAL MEETING
19 Helen Street, Bellevue, Tuesday 11th June 2024





Car on the cover
The cover photo is Peter and Nadine Callo’s 1986 Series 3 XJ6 Jaguar purchased recently from
Paul Gordon another club member.
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A wheelie good 
crossword

Across

1. An upscale automobile brand of the American
3. This Brands first car is the Model A
7. An American Automobile division of the
American manufacturer General Motors
9. Ford car first produced in 1955
11. German automobile manufacturer specializing
in high-performance sports cars,SUVs,and
sedans
12. Japanese multinational automobile
manufacturer headquartered in Nishi-ku,
Yokohama
13. Brand that was founded in 1917 by Henry M.
Leland
14.  Gives fire to engine cylinders
16.  The "original" wheel covers
18. A wholly owned subsidiary of Fiat Chrysler
Automobiles

Down

2. One of the Big Three American automotive
companies
4. In the early 1900's they were originally a supplier of
parts for Detroit based automakers
5. Italian brand manufacturer of luxury sports cars
and SUVs based in Santagati Italy. This company is
owned by the Volkswagen Group.
6. Stopping power for your car
8. "All the better to see you with"
10. Car division that was founded on 2 August 1902 
15. Used in an internal combustion engine to derive
motion
17. Is a structure attached to or integrated with the
front and rear ends of an automotive manufacturer
General motors


